MAC

Meeting Minutes

January 5, 2012
At 7:30PM Doyle W. opened the meeting with the introduction of the Officers for 2012.

President: Doyle Williams

1st VP: Alex Mowery

2nd VP: Paul Romanyszyn

Rec. Secretary: Pam Prim

Treasurer: Charles Hite

Newsletter: Will Nelson

Webmasters: Paul Romanyszyn, Elizabeth Warner

Outreach Coordinator: Paul Romanyszyn

New Member: Aditya Nataraj

Guests: Aliya Asktar, Michael Richardson, Minda Hornosky

Observing Report: Paul R. reported 2 outreaches and one observing session.  The observing session was dreary and dew became a problem.  Will arrived later that evening with a dry scope; the sky cleared and there was a chance for some observing.  Charles H. reported some observing at a Christmas family gathering of about 25 people.  It was partly cloudy with some clear spots.  Jupiter and four moons were visible.  Bob L. reported seeing Mercury for the first time.  Venus was also visible.  Joe B. had his telescope set up during the holidays.  New Year’s Eve was a good night.

Outreach:  The emails are coming in.  Upcoming outreach events are Saturday, January 14th at MAC-Durieux and Monday, January, 30th at H. E. Corley Elementary in Irmo.  The scouts will be at Jane’s place Saturday, January 14th.  Alex M. will be there with the solar scope.  The scouts are not planning to camp out. Last month Alex got an image source camera and was using it as a live webcam.  He will be broadcasting live images on the Melton Observatory website.  There is also a MAC website on Facebook for posting.

Treasurer’s Report:  Charles H. reports a balance of $1287.13 in the MAC account.

Main Program

Joe B. introduced Mark Yeager as the speaker for the main program.  Mr. Yeager’s topic was,  “ Apollo,  A Space Brat’s Perspective”.  After the program Mark shared some pieces of his collection from the Apollo Era.  Some of the highlights were official patches from each mission and two medallions made from parts of Apollo 8 and 11.

Show and Tell:  There were several items for show and tell including new books, new binoculars, a new telescope and photos.  There was some discussion on some great books to read and a couple of good movies to see.

Paul R. will set up the club’s scope in the parking lot after the meeting tonight.

Thanks to Doyle W. for refreshments.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50PM and refreshments were served.

